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Minutes of a Committee Meeting held on 12th November 2012

1. Those Present & Apologies:




Tessa Harding
– Chairperson
John Corfield 
– Secretary
Pam Turner
– Treasurer
Gerald Butcher 
– Bar Steward

Julie Butcher
– Member
Daniel Hall 
– Member 

2. Acceptance of minutes
The minutes of the meeting held on 16th October were approved by those present and signed by Tessa Harding as a true record.

3. Financial status and outlook

Pam Turner explained that as this was her first Club Committee meeting as Treasurer she had almost no background regarding the financial details for the Club. Nevertheless Pam could see clearly that the level of membership and the events history/calendar paints a promising picture. The number of days when the Club is breaking even and making a profit should give rise to a degree of optimism together with the continually improving relationship between the Hall and Club Management. There are of course difficulties, such that there is no room for complacency, but these are recognised and are being taken into account.
Regarding the payment of the £30 by a Hall Hirer when they want the bar to be open for their use (further to a question from our Book Keeper, Ros Huggins) the Hall Management Committee have agreed that the £30 will go to the Hall account when volunteers are used and to the Club account when the bar staff are paid.

Daniel Hall asked Pam about the leaflets that had been printed for distribution to help to market the hall - obviously closely related to the use of the hall and its ability to be financially viable. Pam offered to check with Ernie Clark and this was gratefully accepted.










Action: Pam Turner
4. 2012 Club AGM
John Corfield had altered the Club constitution to take account of the changes agreed at the AGM. John will copy this to the other committee members and Daniel Hall will add a copy to Club notice board.









Action: Daniel Hall
The changes to the constitution mean that there will be a few minor changes to the Club Rules and it was agreed that when members renew in 2013 they will be given just a sheet containing the changes - a new set of rules will not be printed due to the cost.

5. Displaying meeting minutes on the Club board.
It had been agreed at a previous meeting that minutes would be displayed on the Club board after they had been accepted. With meetings being held at two-monthly intervals this would mean that the minutes would be viewable three months after the business reported was conducted. Nevertherless the previous agreement was upheld.
6. Website & Visibility of Hall bookings
Daniel Hall reported that the main issue continues to be the inability to include up-to-date booking information on the website. Daniel had discussed on-line bookings and diaries with Sheila Sawyer but Sheila is unwilling to change her current practices which work well for her. Pam Turner explained that the Hall Management Committee had asked Sheila to take bookings of any nature for a Saturday when within two weeks of the date. It was therefore likely that more bookings would be taken rather than the hall being left unused due to being held back awaiting ‘larger’ bookings. John Corfield explained that as he is no longer Secretary for the Hall Committee he will have more time available and hoped that he would be able to give support to Daniel. John has just become the registered ‘owner’ for the website so this liaison should work well.
7. Membership renewals
Renewals are at a good level with over 160 members currently. It is possible that the final number will approach 200.
8. Staff Pay

It was agreed that all Club employees carrying out any and all tasks for the Club would be paid a standard hourly rate. Janice Burch would be advised regarding passing a log of hours worked to Ros Huggins for payment. John Corfield will advise Ros accordingly









Action: John Corfield

9. Club Events
Julie Butcher explained that a “Cheese Evening” is scheduled for 30th November and a “Christmas Party” is planned for 21st December. A “Quiz Night” will be planned for 2013. A Skittles & Darts evening was also mooted.
Pam Turner suggested that profits would be maximised if events in the Hall and the Lounge are not coincident and Julie said this is taken into account in the planning. It was accepted that there is significant value in event organisers from both Hall and Club talking together as much as possible.
Daniel Hall pointed out that he continually struggles to get full and up-to-date information to add to the website, for example regarding the Bratton Band evening. Information is generally held by Sheila Sawyer and so Sheila will be contacted, although Pam Turner said she would give Daniel information for the Hilperton Presents January production.

10. Correspondence.

There was no correspondence
11. AOB
11.1 Snooker Room booking

Gerald Butcher had been approached for the hire of the Snooker Room from 1:30pm on a Friday for 3 hours. Gerald will open up and ensure that those using the room are fully aware of how to use the facilities safely. Gerald will also inform the Pre-School Playgroup of the presence of people in the Snooker Room.









Action: Gerald Butcher
11.2 Publication of the Constitution & Rules

Gerald Butcher said that there is a potential problem regarding bar staff/volunteers for the Sunday afternoon due to people being occupied with Hilperton Presents. It was felt that a resolution could be found and no action was identified
11.3 Payment of Christmas Bonuses
Gerald Butcher and Julie Butcher left the meeting at this point having declared an interest. John Corfield gave the history (what had happened in 2011) to those present and there was significant discussion regarding amounts and options. It was agreed that more research would be carried out to establish the legal options and a decision would be taken ex-committee. 
12. Date & time of next meeting and closure.

It was agreed that the next meeting would be held at 8pm on Monday 7th January 2013.

The meeting closed at 9:10pm.
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